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Spring sure is a beautiful time in CCH! Also a busy 
one with grass that apparently won't stop growing 
and trees that are busy showering our patios and 
gardens with flowers and seeds. 

At our annual meeting on May 7 we elected our 
2015-16 board.  A big thank you to those who served 
last year and to those who have volunteered to 
serve this year.  We have a couple of vacancies on 
the board still, so if you are able to consider 
volunteering please contact me or any board 
member. Our board is an engaged and capable group and it is a pleasure to work with such fine 
neighbors.  

We were pleased to have historian Andrea Lowenwarter join us at the annual meeting and give a brief 
history of the Wilcoxsons, the family who built Blenheim and owned the farm on which CCH was built. 
Andrea shared with us some interesting photos of "pre-CCH" and stories of the impact of the Civil 
War on the family.  This area has seen many changes.  

As many of you know we have an historic Oak tree on Brookwood that has seen it all since the 
Revolutionary War and somehow survived the construction of our ramblers!  The Brookwood Oak is 
also a stately reminder that we can be participants and observers of a natural world that has many 
stories to tell as well. Although we may not be "nature whisperers", we can, by being careful 
observers and stewards, learn a lot and participate in a world of activity occurring all around us.  
According to noted entomologist Douglas Tallamy, one oak tree can support more than 500 different 
species of insects and animals.  And he wasn't even counting us! But we count on trees for their air 
filtering, water absorption, and shade.  Mature trees have an exponentially greater ability to provide 
these services than young ones. Even though urban trees are under a lot of stress compared to their 
woodland relatives, with proper care many of our trees in CCH will perform all of these services for a 
very long time, and will be a wonderful and inspiring legacy for each of us and our community.  As 
part of our Common Area grant work this spring, we planted two canopy trees, a Scarlet Oak and a 
Pignut Hickory, and although only 5 or 6 feet tall now, we hope those two will someday be majestic 
residents of our Common Area. On June 28th, we'll be hosting a tree care information session from 
5-7pm at the Common Area.

>>> continued page 3

Board of Directors 
President Judy Fraser 703-825-7022
VP Civic Affairs
Treasurer Donna Sabo 703-246-0066
VP Publications Amy Levy 202-341-8707
+ Directory Ernie Klimonda

            
703-591-0696

+ Marketing Hildie Carney 703-591-5305
Secretary Sue Mochinski                               703-255-2793
VP Block Captains Vera Daniels 703-383-1272
VP Membership Stephanie Justen 703-273-5249
VP Social Activities
VP Online Media Ernie Klimonda

            
703-591-0696

VP Comm. Safety Matt Eddy 703-609-0474
+ (CERT) Matthew West 703-359-4652

Block Captains Corner 2 June 18 Board of Director’s Meeting
CCHCA Online 3 June 19 Ice Cream Social, 5-6pm
Garden Club News 4 June 28 Tree Care Q and A, 5-7pm
Membership, Summer Social Events 5 July 4 Independence Day 
Pictures! 6
Audubon, Annual Meeting, Advertising 7 Sept 1 Next newsletter
… and much more! Sept 7 Labor Day Picnic

CONTENTS AND UPCOMING EVENTS 

  PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

http://www.cchca.org
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Hello to all the Block Captains and residents of 
CCH. I'm your new VP of Block Captains. My 
name is Vera Daniels; my mom, Leslie, has 
been the VP for the last 4 years and now I'm 
taking over for her though we'll probably still 
make the deliveries together. I'm a senior at 
Fairfax High School and will graduate on June 
16. You can reach me at 703-383-1272 or my 
email is verad.0001@gmail.com. I'm glad to be 
helping out Country Club Hills.

Board Committees
Comm. Appearance Jennifer Judelsohn 703-273-0485
Welcoming David Stearman 703-642-2465
Historian Bob Pratt 703-352-4891
Website Ernie Klimonda 703-591-0696
+ co-chair Stephen Lescure
Yahoo Group Mod. Ernie Klimonda 703-591-0696
+ co-chair Judy Fraser 703-825-7022
Street Signs Ariel Harwick
Recycling Katie Baxter-Gagan 703-385-7737
Neighbor-to-
Neighbor

David Stearman 703-642-2465

BLOCK CAPTAIN’S CORNER

Polly Feuer (3409 Brookwood) Route 1G (3401, 3403, 3405, 3407, 3409, 3411, 3413 Brookwood; 
9928, 9930, 9932, 9934 Pinehurst)

Polly has been a Block Captain since at least 1996 (but probably before) and has held three different 
routes. Polly has lived in Country Club Hills since January 1989. She met Bob Feuer on a Sierra 
Club hike and six months 
later married him. He was 
an original owner; he 
bought their house in 
September 1954. They had 
a fabulous marriage, often 
camping, and traveling to 
many countries. They had 
five grandchildren together. 
She has been a member of 
the Garden Club since 
1989.

Polly has been widowed 
since 2002. She feels 
Country Club Hills is a 
lovely community and 
Fairfax City a terrific place 
to live.

DO YOU KNOW YOUR BLOCK CAPTAIN?

Welcome to CCH's new resident, Emma Lynn Nelson, who was born on Tuesday, 26 May, to proud 
parents Jen and JR Nelson of 9918 Pinehurst.

CONGRATULATIONS!

http://www.cchca.org
mailto:verad.0001@gmail.com
mailto:verad.0001@gmail.com
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QUIDNUNC?  CCH Directory 2015-16

Fifty years ago our CCH newsletters were called 
“Quidnunc?” According to an encyclopedia it 
means “a person who is eager to know the latest 
news and gossip; a gossip or busybody.” In Latin 
it simply means “what now?” Interested in 
reading some of our CCH Quidnuncs? Visit our 
website www.cchca.org, click on “newsletters 
1906-1999” and finally click on any of the first 
five 1965 newsletters.

Check the CCH printed Directory 2015 or online 
version to verify that your information/data are 
correct. 

Kindly use the questionnaire in this newsletter to 
help us update the next edition. 

The online directory will be updated immediately. 
Thank you.

CCH Yahoo/Google groups CCH website

Our CCH Yahoo-Group was created by Jill Toth 
in 2002 and has been serving us well ever since. 
A couple of years ago Yahoo made it next to 
impossible to add new members; we have 
therefore established a CCH/Google-Group in 
2013. All new residents and new emails have 
been added to our CCH Google group. Members 
are asked to use the email address to post their 
message on both groups:  groups@cchca.org  in 
order to get greater exposure. Thanks!

Our website www.cchca.org was created under 
Jill Toth’s presidency in 2005; it is still serving us 
well; a new look was added by Steve Lescure in 
2013 and was acclaimed with great enthusiasm. 
Any comments on the website should be 
addressed to webmaster@cchca.org

Thanks!

For more information about our electronic media, including our website and newsgroups,  
please contact: Ernie  Klimonda  webmaster@cchca.org, ggmoderator@cchca.org or 703-591-0696

CCHCA ONLINE

Long-time CCH resident Polly Rosemary Haecker passed away on May 20th, just a month short of 
her 90th birthday. Polly was an accomplished artist and was active in the Country Hills Garden Club. 
Her family and friends celebrated her life at a gathering on May 30th.

Another member of the Country Hills Garden Club, Nadine Hickey, passed away on May 19th at age 
94. Although Nadine did not live in CCH, she had many friends in the community. Contributions in 
her memory may be made to the Capital Caring Hospice, 24419 Millstream Drive, Aldie, VA 20105.

IN MEMORIAM

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE, CONT.
Other good news - Paypal is up and running for 
membership payments - check it out and renew 
today at http://www.cchca.org/membership-
application-new/ You can still join or renew by 
using the membership application in this 
newsletter, whichever is more convenient. 

Concerns about mosquitoes? Great info on 
page 5 of this newsletter and on our website at 
www.ccca.org

Also, look for info on our fun Audubon at Home 
initiative inside this newsletter.

My best wishes to everyone for a fun-filled and 
relaxing summer!

Judy Fraser

president@cchca.org

http://www.cchca.org/membership-application-new/%2520
mailto:president@cchca.org
http://www.cchca.org
http://www.cchca.org
mailto:groups@cchca.org
http://www.cchca.org
mailto:webmaster@cchca.org
mailto:webmaster@cchca.org
mailto:ggmoderator@cchca.org
http://www.cchca.org/membership-application-new/%2520
mailto:president@cchca.org
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The Country Hills Garden Club (CHGC) 
adopted a spot at “The Commons” over a 
decade ago.  We started by clearing our 
designated area and planted some bulbs and a 
few plants that first year.  We have continued to 
plant, trim, pull weeds, spread mulch and edge 
as necessary.  Our club will soon be modifying 
some of our area to conform to the Community 
Appearance Committees plans for “The 
Commons” to eventually be certified as a 
Regional Wildlife Sanctuary.  We will begin by 
removing some plants that are not native and 
replacing them with additional native plants and 
flowers.  Watch for the transformation to begin.

We had our installation of new officers on May 
10th at Choices Restaurant.  Please welcome 
Jennifer Judelsohn and Nancy LeBow as co-
vice presidents for programming; Pat Bonnes, 
treasurer; and Joan Phillips, secretary.  Polly 
Feuer our outgoing president has led us over 
the last two years and we greatly appreciate her 
guidance and dedication.

The club meets the second Tuesday of each 
month at 10:00 a.m.  We rotate gathering in 
each other’s homes.  At times speakers are 
scheduled to share various aspects of 
gardening, or we may take a field trip to visit 
gardens in the area, perhaps even a winery.  
Our program chairs always have something 
exciting planned for us.

For planning purposes, our September meeting 
will be held on the 8th at the Skoglund home.  If 
you are interested in finding out more about 
your neighborhood garden club, you may reach 
me at 703-591-4017 or at 
jeskoglund@verizon.net.  

Our club will be 60 years old in 2016 and we 
hope that you will be part of our celebration.

Joyce Skoglund, President

GARDEN CLUB NEWS

Driving through Country Club Hills this week, 
we were struck by all the blooming rose 
bushes. They seem particularly lush and vibrant 
this year. One yard really mesmerized us: 
Congratulations to Heather and Jason Gray of 
9919 Farr Drive—you are the winners of the 
June Beauty Spot of the Month!

The large blocks of knock-out roses flanking the 
driveway and along the front of the house are 
captivating, festooned with deep red flowers. 
After you let their beauty feed your soul, begin 
to look around. This yard is brimming with 
gardening inspirations!

There are raised beds (at the top and right side 
of the driveway) planted with a specimen red 
Japanese maple, azaleas that just finished 
blooming, and lariope that will bloom later this 
summer; a window box bursting with purple 
baby-bell petunias; and a hardscape sidewalk 

(on the right border of the property, gently 
curving to the back yard) edged by a lovely row 
of hydrangeas flowering in soothing shades of 
light blues and pastel purples, boxwood, crepe 
myrtle, and hostas.

 The gardens are rounded out with trees and 
shrubs (dogwood, Otto Luyken laurel, 
rhododendron, evergreen); juniper, vinca minor, 
and pachysandra as ground cover; and flowers 
(asters and daylilies) and ornamental grasses 
to add visual interest.

Stop by and see this beautiful yard!

Respectfully submitted,

Jennifer Judelsohn  
Joyce Skoglund  
Country Hills Garden Club

CCH BEAUTY SPOT

Look for photographs associated with stories in this newsletter on page 6 of this newsletter and at 
the wonderful photo gallery online at www.cchca.org.

http://www.cchca.org
mailto:jeskoglund@verizon.net
http://www.cchca.org
http://www.cchca.org
mailto:jeskoglund@verizon.net
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SUMMER SOCIAL EVENTS
CCH Sunday Strolls got off to a great start May 
10th with an impromptu gathering at the 
Common Area for light refreshments and 
conversation. Sunday Strolls, 5-7 pm every 
Sunday, is a time to relax and get out for a 
walk, bike ride or a chat with neighbors. Sunday 
Strolls can be a good time to share your talents 
and knowledge too! If you have a topic, a 
musical piece or even a new recipe to try on us, 
we'll be happy to schedule it for the Common 
Area on a Sunday evening of your choosing 
and get the word out. 

Upcoming ice cream social!  One of our favorite 
neighborhood events to celebrate the end of 
school, the start of summer!  June 19th from 
5-6 pm

If you want to host a social event this summer 
let us know!  It's easy and we can help with 
supplies and notices. Just visit:

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/
10c044caba622a31-2015

The social events are waiting for you! Repeat 
one from past years or create something new. 
Recent suggestions were a strawberry dessert 
night, a poker run, or a corn-hole game night. 

Once you have an event and a date, contact 
your board of directors for assistance with 
promotion, signs, using the Commons, 
supplies, etc.

Thanks to the work of Steve Lescure and Ernie 
Klimonda, CCH neighbors can now pay their 
annual member dues online. Just go to the 
CCHCA website (www.cchca.org) and click on 
the Membership Application tab. You will be 
instructed on how to renew your membership for 
one or two years using the PayPal payment 
option. 
As of May 30, there are 170 households in our 
neighborhood that have paid their CCHCA 
Membership dues for 2015. Dues for one year 
are $15 and help pay for food and entertainment 
for events such as our Labor Day picnic, 
Halloween Party, End-of-School Ice Cream 
Social, as well as neighborhood upkeep 

and care of The Commons, the CCHCA website, 
Yahoo-Google Newsgroups, quarterly 
newsletters, yearly updated CCH Directory, 
Santa Claus's visits, Holiday Decoration Contest, 
Easter Egg-Roll and more . . . !  If you cannot 
remember whether or not you have paid your 
neighborhood dues this year, contact Stephanie 
Justen, membership v.p. at kjusten2@gmail. com 
or consult the membership list on the CCHCA 
website (found under the Membership 2015 tab). 
If you would rather not use the online option to 
pay your dues, simply complete the membership 
application (located on the back of the 
newsletter) and deliver it, along with your check, 
to Stephanie Justen at 3420 Andover Drive.

MEMBERSHIP

MOSQUITO FACTS
Mosquitoes fly an estimated 1 to 1.5 miles per 
hour

Women are more attractive to mosquitoes than 
men because of the difference in hormones 
produced by the sexes.

Active, fidgety people are often more attractive 
to mosquitoes because they produce more of the 
mosquito attractants carbon dioxide and lactic 
acid.

Information is available at our website to help you 
control the mosquito population for your property.

When you notice a missing storm drain marker 
please contact webmaster@cchca.org or call 
703-591-0696. 

We have a supply of markers and will affix a new 
one forthwith. Thanks!

STORM DRAIN MARKERS

mailto:webmaster@cchca.org
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c044caba622a31-2015
http://www.cchca.org
http://www.apple.com
mailto:webmaster@cchca.org
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c044caba622a31-2015
http://www.apple.com
http://www.cchca.org/
http://www.cchca.org/
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PHOTOGRAPHS!

http://www.cchca.org
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AUDUBON PROGRAM ARRIVED THIS SPRING IN CCH!
CCH is lucky to be surrounded by remnants of 
woods and stream valley which support 
numerous animals and insects, including owls, 
hawks, box turtles, woodpeckers, swallowtails 
and so many more. For many CCHers the 
lovely parkland and open space was an 
important factor in deciding to move here.  But 
the natural areas are struggling from the 
onslaught of invasive plants, heavy deer 
browse, pollutants and insecticide spraying. As 
part of CCHCA's efforts to care for our 
Common Area and the Accotink, Northern 
Virginia Audubon Society representatives met 
with residents on April 18 to explain how their 
Audubon at Home program can help us support 
the natural habitat along the Accotink at our 
Common Area and around our homes.  

This is a fun program that entails observation 
and identification of insects and animals and 
taking steps to provide natural cover, food and 
shelter for them. 

The program goal is to make sure our yards 
and common spaces are good habitats, and 
focuses on species which are experiencing 
severe population decline.  If you see 10 of the 
30 species the Audubon Society has identified 
as at risk then you can apply to be certified a 
wildlife sanctuary.  We hope to successfully 
complete the program at the Common Area this 
summer and encourage homeowners to 
participate both at the Common Area and at 
your own home. For the Common Area, you will 
find a binder with information about the 
program and our observation log in the book 
box.  

If you decide to certify your own yard, let 
CCHCA know!  The more yards that are good 
habitats, the better we can support our local 
flora and fauna.  More information about the 
program can also be found at 
www.audubonva.org.

ADVERTISING COMMITTEE
Hildie Carney, Chair, 703 591 5305

Thank you to all our advertisers.  We 
appreciate your support.

Keep your directory handy for looking up 
advertisers for services offered.  These 
businesses are our neighbors and have been 
recommended by CCH residents.

NEW:  If you would like a “seasonal” one time 
ad for your services, for 1, ¼ page ad the cost 
is only $10.00.  Do you rake leaves, mow 
lawns?  We  also encourage you to write a 
short description of your service and a little 
about yourself. 

Know anyone that would like to advertise in our 
Newsletter?  Give me a call.  “Outside” 
advertisers are welcome.

ANNUAL MEETING / BOARD OF DIRECTOR VACANCIES 
The CCHCA annual meeting was held on May 
7, 2015 at Blenheim. Thank you to all our 
members who came out to listen to a wonderful 
presentation on our local history and help vote 
in your current Board of Directors.

There are two vacancies on the Board and this 
is a great time for you to consider how you can 
volunteer a small amount of your time to help 
shape the future of your neighborhood!

Contact any board member for more 
information.

Vacant Positions

- Vice President, Civic Affairs

- Vice President, Social Activities

Full descriptions of the duties and 
responsibilities for these positions may be 
found online. 

http://www.audubonva.org
http://www.audubonva.org
http://www.cchca.org
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Are you a Mom in Country Club Hills or Old Lee Hills?  Expecting a baby or looking forward to 
welcoming a child? In need of some friends and a good support network? 

Please join the Neighborhood Moms’ Group!

* A great way to meet friends and build up your “village,” whether you’re from around here or not.

* Monthly “kid-‐free” evening meetings for friendship, support, and refreshments.

* Meals for families welcoming new children.     

* Google Group for sharing information and crowdsourcing ideas and questions

* Weekend free-‐play standing appointment at My Gym Burke for our small kiddos (great for getting 
out the weekend/winter wiggles)

* December Holiday Cookie Exchange and End-‐of-‐Year June/July Picnic

* Shared support of a family in need through Our Daily Bread’s Holiday Program

To join or for more information, please contact: 

Lindsay Barry, President, Old Lee Hills resident, at lindsay.c.barry@gmail.com or 

Leslie Woods, Treasurer, Country Club Hills resident, at woods.leslie@gmail.com 

LOCAL MOMS GROUP

mailto:lindsay.c.barry@gmail.com
mailto:woods.leslie@gmail.com
mailto:lindsay.c.barry@gmail.com
mailto:woods.leslie@gmail.com
http://www.cchca.org
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Marilyn Larsen (3406 Country Hill) Route 1A (9910, 9912, 9914, 9916, 9918, 9920 Broadview, 3424 
Brookwood, 9913, 9915, 9917, 9919, 9921 Farr)

Marilyn and Larry moved to Country Club Hills in 1976. She taught English at Fairfax High School 
and later worked in the private sector; Larry was still in the Army at the time and retired in 1982 as a 
Lieutenant Colonel. They have been very active in the 
CCHCA and in City activities; each holding several 
different positions on the CCHCA Board, as well as on 
committees and boards in the City.  

She served on the Public Information Advisory Board and 
was appointed to the City’s first Commission for Women, 
as a founding member. Larry served on many boards and 
committees in the City and was also on the City Council for 
eight years. Both of them coached soccer for several years 
with FPYC. Their daughter, Janine, and son, Lee, attended 
John C. Wood Elementary School, which was located at 
the site of what is now our Police Department.  Lee was in 
the last 6th Grade Class of John C. Wood. Both kids 
graduated from Fairfax High School; both are teachers with 
FCPS! Although Marilyn is retired, she still subs for the 
County almost daily and enjoys her time with all age groups. 

She has been a Block Captain for 5 years.

Full Service Residential:

✓ Renovations/Remodels
✓ Additions
✓ New Construction
✓ Maintenance/Repair

Owned and operated by
James Sabo, your
neighbor in Country

Club Hills!

www.elite4yourhome.com

BONUS BLOCK CAPTAIN

http://www.cchca.org
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I look forward to hearing what you like... and what you don’t like... about this issue. Send your 
comments to editor@cchca.org.  And thanks.

In late March CCHCA applied for a $500 matching 
grant from the City of Fairfax Community Appearance 
Committee to support our effort to make the 
Commons area more attractive and more native plant 
oriented. In early April we received confirmation that 
our proposal was accepted. Thank you to David 
Stearman for creating such a professional proposal.

We had our first community work day at the 
Commons on April 18. Our work in the Commons this 
year begins a multi-year project toward sustainability 
and native plants. Besides weeding, edging, and 
mulching the whole area, we began a concentrated 
effort on the area in front of the sign, clearing out the 
plants that grow too tall and planting sedges and 
other native groundcovers and plants that will require 
less maintenance in the future and support local 
wildlife. We are excited to begin and know that we 
and our furry and feathered neighbors will benefit for 
years to come. Thank you to everyone who came out 
to help: Country Hills Garden Club members Polly 
Feuer (and her daughter), Teresina Christy,  Nancy 
LeBow, and Betty Russell, along with CCH neighbors 
Judy and Doug Fraser, and Ariel Harwick. Thank you 
also to Joyce and Len Skoglund for taking time on 
another day, clearing out the area in front of the sign 
and planting low-growing native grasses.

During our work day on April 18, we also met with 
Terrence Liercke and Barbara Tuset from the 
Audubon Society to discuss  our community’s  
participating in the Audubon At Home wildlife 
sanctuary program. This fun program is open to 
homeowners, churches, schools, businesses, and 
homeowner associations. 

Everyone can participate!  We have a blue binder in 
our excellent book lending box by the pavilion. Inside 
the binder is a list of species and a log to make notes 
of observations. 

For the Common Area to be certified as a wildlife 
habitat under the program, we need to observe at 
least 10 of 30 species that the Northern Virginia 
Audubon Society has identified as in need of 
additional habitat in Northern Virginia. More 
information about the program is in the binder and at 
audubonva.org.  This is an education and awareness 
program and does not limit use of the Common Area 
in any way.  If you have any questions, please 
contact Judy Fraser at president@cchca.org.   

On May 3, we had a second work day at the 
Commons. Thanks to the matching grant from the 
city, combined with funding from CCHCA that was 
provided by the Country Hills Garden Club as well as 
individual donations, we were able to purchase 
several native trees and plants, including oak and 
hickory trees, serviceberry bushes, and redbuds. 
Community members planted those trees and plants, 
as well as a dozen native seedlings throughout the 
gardens. Thanks to Judy and Doug Fraser, the Salva 
family, Dia Pullen, Georgia Laxton, and Teresina 
Christy for your assistance!

To make sure that the newly planted seedlings and 
perennials at the Commons area get enough water 
this summer, we have created an online watering 
schedule (www.signupgenius.com/go/
10c044caba623ab9-common). Basically, we've 
divided the summer into weeks and are asking that 
you sign up as a water steward for a week at a time 
(as many as you want). 

Your responsibility is to make sure that the new 
plants have enough water during your week.  If it 
rains, you are off the hook! If it is extra dry, you may 
need to make two trips during the week to water. 

The other "water stewards" can show you where and 
how much to water.  It shouldn't take more than an 
hour per watering, and no more than two times 
during the week (again, only if it doesn't rain).  We 
have a rain barrel with watering cans at the pavilion 
for our water source. A neighbor has generously 
offered to keep the barrel full, so we will let them 
know when it is getting low. You can use the "my 
comment" box on the sign up to record the day(s) 
that you watered so the next person will know when 
the plants were last watered.

We will be having more Commons Area work days 
throughout the summer. We look forward to seeing 
you down at the Commons both for these volunteer 
days and for all the wonderful activities that take 
place there and make our neighborhood such a great 
place to live! Thanks to all the dedicated weeders, 
mulchers, planters, and waterers who are helping to 
make our CCH Commons beautiful!

Jennifer Judelsohn  
Chair, CCHCA Community Appearance Committee

WHAT'S GOING ON AT THE COMMONS?

http://www.cchca.org
mailto:editor@cchca.org
http://audubonva.org/
mailto:president@cchca.org
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c044caba623ab9-common
http://audubonva.org/
mailto:president@cchca.org
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c044caba623ab9-common
mailto:editor@cchca.org
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!   
Country Club Hills Civic Association 

www.cchca.org 

Questionnaire 

CCH – Directory 2015/16     

Please complete the questionnaire and email to Ernie Klimonda, directory@cchca.org, or call for pick up, 703-591-0696 

The 2015/16 CCH directory is now being prepared. Please complete and return this questionnaire to assure correctness of 
your data.  

Many thanks, 

Ernie Klimonda 
3411 Andover Drive 
703-591-0696 
directory@cchca.org 

Notes: 

Name of Primary Resident(s): 
(last, middle, first and nickname)

Street Address Home Phone Number:

CCH Resident Since (Year):                                     Cell-phone numbers: 

Email 1 Email 2 

http://www.cchca.org
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Each ERA Office is Independently Owned & Operated.

 Yanji Lama is making a lasting impact 
    in Northern Virginia real estate.

Direct: 703.395.3693
Voice Mail: 703.359.7800 x302 
www.PropertiesInVirginia.com
YanjiLama@gmail.com

n Buyer & Seller Representation

n Estates - Seller Representation 

n Out-of-State Agent Referrals

n New Home Purchases 

n Search all active listings & past sales history  
 online at www.PropertiesInVA.com

“Lifetime Member NVAR Multi-Million Dollar Club”

A Last ing ImpactA Lasting Impact

http://www.cchca.org
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CITY OF FAIRFAX POLICE DEPARTMENT 

3730 OLD LEE HIGHWAY, FAIRFAX, VIRGINIA 22030-1800 

Attention City of Fairfax Residents: 

**Telephone Scam Alert** 

Please be aware of following telephone scams that have recently occurred in the 
Northern Virginia Region. 

IRS/Tax Scam:  Suspects call and claim to be an IRS agent and state that you owe 
taxes.  The unknown caller may also claim that you will be arrested if you do not 
pay the tax debt.  The called will usually request that you purchase a prepaid credit 
card or green dot card and give them the numbers on the card. 

Green Dot Scam:  Suspects call and allege that the victim has committed some 
type of criminal violation or they pretend to be a family member in need of 
monetary help.  The suspect then requests that the victims immediately go to a 
nearby store and purchase a Green Dot money card and provide the numbers on the 
card to the suspect. 

Jury Duty Scam:  Suspects contact citizens and state that the victim has missed a 
scheduled day of jury duty.  The suspect tells the victim that they will be arrested if 
they do not pay a fine in the form of a Green Dot money card or a wire transfer. 

DEA Extortion Scam:  Suspects contact citizens via telephone and accuse them of 
illegally purchasing drugs or medications over the telephone or internet.  The 
suspect claims to be a DEA agent and tells the victim that they will be arrested for 
this offense unless they agree to pay a fine and wire the money. 

** PLEASE be aware of these scams and spread the word to all friends, family, 
and elderly members of our community. ** 

http://www.cchca.org
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Country Club Hills Civic Association 
Founded 1954 

666000  YEARS SERVING OUR NEIGHBORHOOD  
www.cchca.org 

MEMBERSHIP FORM  
Your membership strengthens our community! 

 
 

Membership year: January 1 - December 31, 2015   Dues: $15/year/household 
Members are allowed to post messages on our CCH-Yahoo-Group and have access to the online CCH Directory 

 
Name of Resident(s) 
 
Street Address 
 

Home Phone 

Email 1 
 
 

 Add to Yahoo Group 
 Add to Online Directory 

Cell Phone(s) 
 

Email 2 
 
 

 Add to Yahoo Group 
 Add to Online Directory   New Member    OR      Renewal 

   1 year ($15)    OR        2 years ($30)   Check         OR             Cash 

  I can help more!    Additional funds for Common Area maintenance enclosed   $________ 

                                     Additional funds for Social Activities enclosed   $_________ 
 
Would you or any member of your household like to offer any of the following in the next CCH Directory: 

 Babysitting/pet-sitting/yard work services (specify type of work;  if under 18 please include parent signature as 
permission and give year of birth): 
                __________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 Other services you or your business offer (please provide name and type of service): 
 ___________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 Lessons you provide: i. e. music/instrument/language/other: 
 ____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 Please let us know if you are interested in any of the following: 
 Volunteering your services for the CCH Civic Association Board and / or committees 

 Garden Club   forming or joining other groups or clubs ______________________________ 

 Advertising  in the  CCH Directory  or newsletters 

 Joining the CCHCA Yahoo Newsgroup.  (Indicate which emails you would like added to the Yahoo Group above)  

  NEW!  Sign up for the online CCH Residents Directory by emailing eklimonda@gmail.com to request access. 
 

Make checks payable to: Treasurer CCHCA  Please return form and payment to: 
VP Membership Stephanie Justen, 3420 Andover Drive, Fairfax VA 22030 

Questions or info email kjusten2@gmail.com or call 703-273-5249 

CCHCA USE BELOW 
Date received: Amount (check#): Membership year(s): 

 

http://www.cchca.org
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Partnering With 
Entrepreneurs 

To Deliver Breakthrough 
Skincare Solutions and 

Substantial Income 
Potential 

Dr. Katy Rodan   Dr. Kathy Fields 

JULIA M. FARR 
  R+F Independent Consultant 

   PRODUCTS:  JuliaMae.myRandF.com                      JuliaMaeInVA@gmail.com 
   BUSINESS:  JuliaMae.myRandF.biz                      703-965-7013       
  
JUST IMAGINE . . . if you’d partnered with the Doctors when they created 
Proactiv!  Now is your chance!  Partner with the doctors as they do for wrinkles 
what they did for acne.  DIAL IN anytime to 712-432-1085; code 102236# to 
listen anonymously to learn more! 

http://www.cchca.org
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